
June 4, 2024 
PTQG General Meeting  

1.  Call to Order 06:30 pm.  
     President’s welcome to our 40th celebration.   
     A big thank you to Annica and her team. We will      
     have a regular meeting and then enjoy tea.  

     We’re at 1010 pillowcases for Ryan’s Cases for    
     Smiles. We have done a good job following the   
     requirements. Community service has kits to make  
     more. 

     Guild Survey – this is your chance to for input.   
     We have over 200 members and input all important.  
     The Guild is about 30% new members which is  
     significant, and we need their ideas to make sure  
     we are providing what everyone needs.  The survey  
     will close on June 7. 

     Roseville Guild brought their Opportunity Quilt. 

     We See You Award: Frances O’Brien was recognized  
     for her work with the Guild as well as her  
     availability and ability to answer questions and  
     assist members.   

2. Announcements!  
 Sofia Day announced the name tag exchange.   
 She has a form for name tag requests.  She will  
 pass on to each person another name to prepare a   
 tag for. She has examples.  Finished tags will be  
 exchanged at the October meeting. 



Jamboree – October 5th –  
Classes include Erica Caldeira teaching EPP, Julie 
Berry and Sofia Day will teach beginning art 
quilting, and Francis O’Brien to create “Sun Rays” 
using curved rulers.  There is a refundable $25 
fee. Sign up at a general meeting, our website or 
through an email that will be going out. 

Nevada County Fair Information:  Holly Miner let 
the Guild know that sign-ups for quilt entries are 
earlier than usual.  Online or paper entries are 
due July 15. Quilts need to be turned in on July 
22. 

White Glove volunteers are needed.  You get entry 
and parking.  Sign up with Holly or on Signup 
Genius.   

Teresa Finn:  Home workshop this month will be 
bindings with Frances O’Brien.   

Lorna Straka got to show her first prize quilt and 
Terry McFeely showed her 3rd place “Ruby Woman” 

Next Year’s Challenge – “Opposites Attract”.  Use 
two colors that are on the opposite side of the 
color wheel.  Black, cream, or white are allowed. 
Try to include the theme.  Pattern, solids, or 
combinations are permitted. Entries should be kept 
secret and will be voted on at the quilt show by 
the public. There is more information in the May 
newsletter.  



Speaker Workshop – September with Colleen Granger.  
Participants get to choose from 6 patterns which 
will be provided. $35 for the class.   

Vaughn encouraged people to start thinking about 
2025.  We had a great show with great feedback.  
Meetings will begin in September.  All are welcome 
to attend.  These committees need mentees to learn 
a position:  president and vice president, cleaning 
country store (2), publicity, set up and take down 
(1-2), treasurer (1). The 2025 show will be the 
last weekend in April. Jeanne thanked Vaughn for 
all her hard work. 

Sofia Day won a voucher for a speaker workshop from 
the Quilt Show volunteer raffle.  

Membership – 2 new members were introduced.  88 
members were in attendance. 

Sheri Doerr, Scholarship Committee Chair, 
introduced her team. The scholarships are given in 
the names of past members. $2,500 was presented to 
Judah Sharma.  His life vision centers around art. 
He is committed to changing the mindset to it not 
being so risky or just a hobby.  It can be a real 
job and way of life. He is looking to get a degree 
in illustration with a minor in business to round 
out his skills. Jeanne presented him with his 
certificate.  

3.Patchwork Star:  Jeanie Ferguson introduced Anne 
Padget.  She showed quilts from classes and mini 
group including stack and slash, paper piecing, 



quilts from several Sandra Bruce classes, Asian 
fabric with Drunkards Path, a quilt from a kit that 
was in the show, and a large bag. 

4.Show and Tell: About 12 people shared their latest 
creations. This included people who created fabric 
wreaths at Lilian Glaser’s Home Workshop 

5. Tea Time! Annica was presented with a special 
teacup and plate for all of her efforts. The party 
was decorated with fabric tea pots, flowers were 
provided by GV florist, Annica made scrappy teacup 
coasters for everyone. The centerpiece was awarded 
to the person with a heart on their coaster.  

6.¼ Yard Club winners: Ruth Bertaccini (2 wins), 
Lillian Glaser, Kelly Jensen, Julie McEnroe  

Mystery Gifts: Desiree Davila, Marie Leyva, Cindy 
Loper, Margaret Vodicka, Charol 

7.Adjourn 8:00 


